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TESTIMONY ON GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE NO. 658. 

TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, 
AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 

My name is Laureen Kai and I am the Executive Officer for the Board of 

Barbering and Cosmetology, Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs 

KEAU'I S.lOPEZ 
DIRECTOR 

("Department"). The Department thanks you for the opportunity to testify on Governor's 

Message No. 658, regarding the appointment of Christobal Quintana to the Board of 

Barbering and Cosmetology ("Board"). The Department supports the confirmation of 

Mr. Quintana's appointment to the Board. 

Mr. Quintana has been licensed as a Hawaii barber since 1961, and his license 

is current, active, and in good standing. Mr. Quintana has an admirable history of public 

service, serving for eight years as a member of the Board of Barbers until that board 

was merged with the Board of Cosmetology in 1997. He was then appointed as a 
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barber member to the combined Board of Barbering and Cosmetology in 2003 and 

served in various leadership positions for another eight years. 

During his two terms of service with the Board, Mr. Quintana proved to be a 

consistent and reliable member of the Board, attending 44 of 47 meetings during the 

past eight years. He actively and constructively participated in the proceedings and his 

proven leadership was an asset to the Board. In fulfilling its regulatory duties and 

responsibilities, the Board came to rely on Mr. Quintana's expertise and experience as a 

licensed barber for the past five decades and as an active participant in the industry's 

local and national legislative and professional initiatives, and looks forward to having his 

assistance and participation once again. 

The Department supports the confirmation of Mr. Quintana to the Board of 

Barbering and Cosrnetology and thanks you for the opportunity to provide testimony. 
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